
 

Grand Junction, Colorado. October, 19, 1920. 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction convened in 
regular session at 4 o'clock P.M. with mayor Cherrington in the 
chair, Commissioners present Garber, Blackstone, and Whittaker. 
City Attorney Tupper was present. 
 
The minutes of the regular meeting of Oct.13 and the adjourned 
meeting of Oct. 15, was read and approved. 
 
A representative body of Business men was present to take up the 
mater of street lighting, Mr. Murr presented his report with 
checks to cover their proportion of the white way on south Fourth 
St. Mr. Smith made his report and said he would have all the 

money collected and make turn over to the City at its next 
regular meeting to cover that portion of the white way between 
Second and Third on Main St. and from Main St. to the Depot on 
South Second St. and also would try to line up the people between 
Sixth and Seventh St. on Main St. It was then agreed that Mayor 
Cherrington communicate with the several firms advising them that 
the City was ready to purchase posts and material for these 
extensions and request them to submit prices for the same so they 
could be presented at our next regular meeting. A request from 
Mr. Anderson, Gen. Sup't. of the Grand Junction Electric, Gas and 
Mfg. Co. asking permission to erect an Electric sign on the front 
wall of the building at 126 North Fifth St. Said sign being to 
long to comply with the Ordinance the permit was not granted. 
 

Bids for the iron work for the re construction of the water main 
on the Fifth St. Bridge was read. Moved by Commissioner 
Blackstone seconded by Commissioner Garber the work be given to 
N. T. Nelson $834.79. Upon call of roll the Commissioners voted 
as follows Cherrington yea, Garber yea, Blackstone yea, Whittaker 
yea, all Commissioners voting yea the Motion was declared carried 
and the bid accepted. 
 
The report of the City Treasurer for the Third quarter was read 
and was moved by Commissioner Blackstone seconded by Commissioner 
Garber the report be accepted and refered to the Mayor for audit. 
Motion carried. 
 
The report of the Librarian for the Third quarter was read, moved 

by Commissioner Blackstone seconded by Commissioner Garber the 
report be accepted and placed on file motion carried. The report 
of Highways for the Third quarter was read, moved by Commissioner 
Garber seconded by Commissioner Blackstone the report be referred 
to the Clerk for audit. Motion carried. The report of Health and 
Civic Beauty for the 3

rd
 quarter was read. Moved by Commissioner 

Whittaker seconded by Commissioner Blackstone the report be 
turned over to the Mayor for audit, motion carried. The report of 
the Judge of municiple Court was read and on motion by 
Commissioner Blackstone seconded by Commissioner Garber the 
report be referred to the Clerk for audit, motion carried. Moved 



by Commissioner Whittaker seconded by Commissioner Blackstone the 

Commissioner of Finance & Supplies be instructed to order 
assessment books for sewer Districts Nos. 5 & 6 the motion being 
put upon call of roll the Commissioners voted as follows 
Cherrington yea, Garber yea, Blackstone yea, Whittaker yea, all 
Commissioners voting yea the motion carried and the books 
ordered. 
 
The following bills having been examined and approved by heads of 
departments was read by the Clerk: 
 

No. Funds To whom drawn Amount For 
31221 Contingent Bert Dillon $3.30 Cleaning Windows 

   22 “ Ed. Coulson $24.85 Refinishing desks 

23 “ The Outing Shop $ .75 Book 

24 “ The American City $4.00 Subscription to Oct.1921 

25 Health E.O. Stacy $91.00 14 days cleaning alleys 

26 “ Stanley Stacy $42.00 12  “      “       “ 

27 “ H.E. Weathered $42.00 12  “      “       “ 

28 Parks H.A. VanGundy $42.00 12  “  Whitman Park 

29 “ Chas. White $42.00 12  “  Hawthorne Park 

30 “ A. Allison $42.00 12  “  Riverside Park 

31 “ F.W. Potorf $40.00 15  “  Lincoln Park 

32 “ W.A. Carrico $42.00 12  “  Emerson Park 

33 “ L. Schmidt & Sons $ .75 Hose menders 

34 “ City Treasurer $50.00 Water 4
th
 Quarter 

35 Police C.E. Cherrington $6.00 Bootlegging 

36 Fire City Treasurer $360.00 Water 4
th
 Quarter 

37 “ Gread Battery Co. $6.50 Charging Batteries 

38 Highway T.H. Holsebrook $49.00 14 days teamster 

39 “ W.H. Gilley $45.50 13  “      “ 

40 “ Wm. Hammontree $49.00 14  “      “ 

41 “ Pete Daney $49.00 14  “      “ 

42 “ Chas. Hoar $49.00 14  “      “ 

43 “ W.S. Elder $42.00 12  “      “ 

44 “ Ed. Vinton $42.00 12  “      “ 

45 “ R.J. Paterson $35.00 10  “      “ 

46 “ City Treasurer $75.00 Water 4 Quarter 

47 “ R.M. Rider $4.80 8 hrs. surveying 

48 “ T.E. Thompson $10.00 8 hrs.     “ 

49 “ Nelson-Post Sad. Co. $17.00 Harness Repairs 

50 “ A.B. Campbell $45.65 Feed 

51 “ Castell Lumber Co. $369.55 Lumber for Lincoln Park 

52 “ O.H.EllisonLumber Co. $528.65    “        “      “ 

53 Water The Boller Auto Co. $6.70 Oil & Gasoline 

54 “ C.H. Crawford $76.00 19 days Clerk 

55 “ T.E. Thompson $17.00 35 hrs. 

56 “ Ray Garber $49.00 14 days labor 

57 “ J.W. Haynes $49.00 14  “     “ 

58 “ Glen Garber $49.00 14  “     “ 

59 “ Guy Garber $49.00 14  “     “ 



60 Sewer F.H. Hairington $24.50 7   “     “ 

61 “ M.R. Jaynes $7.00 7 hrs. back filling  

62 Sewer 5 T.E. Thompson $40.00 32 hrs. office work 

63 Sewer 5&6 Pearl Larson $17.00 Stenograhic work 

 
Moved by Commissioner Blackstone seconded by Commissioner Garber 
that the bills as read be allowed and Warrants orered drawn for 
the several amounts motion being put upon call of roll 
Commissioners voted as follows:  Cherrington yea, Blackstone yea, 
Garber yea, Whittaker yea, all Commissioners voting yea the 
motion was declared carried and the bills allowed. 
 
There being no further business to come before thhe meeting it 
was moved by Commissioner Whittaker seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone that the meeting adjourn, motion carried and the 

meeting adjourned. 
 
/s/ 
J F Whittaker 
Act. City Clerk 


